
EDITORIAL NOTES 

Folklore Forum regrets the omission in 
Vol. 18 (2) of an acknowledgement for William 
Guinee's article "Confrontation and the Creation 
of Balance: Ritual Clowning Among the Zuni." The 
author wishes to acknowledge that his paper was 
originally written in the Fall Semester of 1983 
for a course in American Indian Folklore 
conducted by Dr. John McDowell at the Folklore 
Institute, Indiana University. 

It has come to our attention that a new 
European folklore journal has been established: 
Ethnologia Flandrica. Articles address a wide 
range of subjects and issues. While most 
articles are in Flemish, substantial summaries 
are provided in English, German, and French. The 
journal costs 400F (including postage). Address 
orders to: Leuvense Vereniging voor Volkskunde, 
Blijde-Inkomstraat 21, B-3000 Leuven, Belgium. 

We would like to call our readers' attention 
to a new telephone information service called 
Folkline, established by the American Folklore 
Society. By simply dialing (202) 287-2000, one 
can receive a recorded message which conveys 
information about training and employment 
opportunities, as well as news notices of 
national interest to folklorists. Messages are 
updated every Monday. We urge students to take 
advantage of this useful new service. For those 
who would like to submit notices, write to 
Folkline, American Folklife Center, Library of 
Congress, Washington, D.C. 20540. 

The editors of Folklore Forum welcome Chad Berry 
of the Folk Studies Program at Western Kentucky 
University as a new Corresponding Editor on the 
staff. Folklore students at other institutions 
are also invited to join the crew. Corresponding 
Editors should: (1) solicit articles from 



students or faculty at their institution, 
(2) sell subscriptions, and (3) write a "Practical 
Guide to the Study of Folklore" at their 
institution (see the introductory note to this 
series of informative articles in Folklore Forum 
17:l). For more information, write to The 
Editors, Folklore Forum, 504 North Fess, 
Bloomington, IN 47405. 
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